
Notice of Declaratory Statement
DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION

Construction Industry Licensing Board
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Construction Industry Licensing Board has issued an order on March 23, 2020 declining to answer the petition for declaratory statement filed by Raw Construction, LLC. In the Petition, the Petitioner asserts that prior declaratory statements the Board issued in 2018-041 and 2014-074 are in direct conflict. The Petitioner asks the Board to declare that a utility and excavation contractor cannot relocate natural gas lines for Gulf Breeze, Florida. The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Vol. 46, No. 14, on January 22, 2020, in the Florida Administrative Register. The Board, at its meeting held on February 14, 2020, declined to answer because of the current bid protest and imminent litigation involved with this issue. 
A copy of the Board’s Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Daniel Biggins, Executive Director, Construction Industry Licensing Board, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1039 or telephone: (850)487-1395, or by electronic mail to Donald.Shaw@myfloridalicense.com.

